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PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL 18th July, 1988

Dear Friends,

Another week has rushed by already, dense with life. It's hard to
believe that the conferences have been running for only ten days now.
But before giving you something of this ongoing flow, I wanted to give
you a little more from Sunday 10th, our big day marking the 50 years of
a call for moral and spiritual re-armament. Some of the vivid details
only came to my attention after the last letter was winging its way to
you. A great day, a really great day, can sometimes get rather lost in
the continuing rush of events.

The Soviet diplomat commented to his neighbour after the meeting,
'Here you say simple things, but things which are true.' He then went
on to comment about the faces of the people he met. 'These are the
faces of people one could trust,' he said, and then about the people
serving the lunch behind the buffet, 'These are not the faces of people
who are paid to serve.' Michel Sentis, who with his wife and three sons
looked after the man and his family, shared with us some interesting
reflections afterwards. Since I thought that they might help any of us
who meet such people in the future, I pass them on: We need to
understand with such types that you are operating simultaneously on
three different levels: the genial, jovial diplomat; the professional
collector of information, who will probably have to write a report for
his superiors; and finally, the human being, perhaps in need, perhaps
searching for something more in life. It may even help to think out in
advance what harmless information can be given for the second level,
and the official report 1 Let it be said that the Sentis have since
spent an afternoon and evening with the family in Geneva, at their
invitation, including a visit of the fortress-like Soviet mission.

Our Chinese diplomat friend confided to his Swiss neighbour at
table that he found the Swiss cold, but then added, 'But you are an
exception. I've made more friends here today than I have in Geneva.'
One of the Swiss ambassadors noted, 'It is so refreshing to listen to
this kind of talk after all the long and boring speeches that we have
to listen to, or sometimes make ourselves.'

There have been several articles in the press, all positive. The
largest circulation paper in the French-speaking part of Switzerland
headlined its report 'The inner voice'. The local Montreux paper had
a four-column article on the opening, with the title 'Heading for the
centenary', and concluded, 'doubtless Moral Re-Armament will have much
to do in the next 50 years.'I The influential 'Neue Ziircher Zeitung'
had a short factual report, and several major articles are in
preparation - for the French-Swiss newsweekly, and for the 'Journal
de Geneve' notably. We have also had the visit, for 24 hours, of the
religious correspondent of 'Le Monde', the most influential paper of
the French-speaking world, and his article should be coming out any day
now. So there's a lot to pray for, but we can't complain that the
media aren't interested!
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